
Please…read the Bulletin! If you’re reading this, then well done!
Remember…‘opting out’ is not an option we offer at Broadlands

School!🙂

2986 Broadlands Road, RD1, Reporoa 3081
Phone: 07 333 8576 Text: 021 0291 9131
Email: principal@broadlands.school.nz
Website: www.broadlands.school.nz

‘The Broadlands Bulletin’
Term 1

Week 6 - Friday 15 March 2024

Awards from Week 6 - 11 March - 15 March 2024

Ruma Tahi
Laura Clarkin

For your enthusiasm towards Maths.
Noah Busst

For your efforts at sounding out tricky words when reading.

Ruma Rua
Ruby Wills

For your excellence writing sentences and including interesting details.
Kruden Wills

For your excellence and independence completing Seesaw tasks.
Declyn TeAwhe-McAsey

For your effort and progress with reading. Keep up the great work!
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Ruma Toru
Ryan Allan

For showing excellence in your maths work this week. Well done!
Millie Anglesey

For being helpful to others in and out of class.

Ruma Whā
Georgia Maandonks

Welcome to Broadlands School.
Viheli Nanayakkara

For the excellence you show in your reading and writing.

Ruma Rima
Finn Blick

For showing courage and perseverance during our Swimming Sports event.
Izaya Wipatene

For showing courage and perseverance during our Swimming Sports event.

Key Dates - Term 1 2024
Thursday 21 March - Maths hui #2, 2.00pm & 3.30pm (details below, Facebook &

Seesaw) ***NOTE CHANGE OF DATE***
Friday 22 March - Room 2 / Ruma Rua ‘Walking for Wellbeing’ around Lake

Okaro (details provided)
Wednesday 27 March - Cluster Tabloid Sports (details to follow)

Friday 29 March - Good Friday
School closed

Monday 1 April - Tuesday 2 April - Easter Monday & Easter Tuesday
School closed

Wednesday 3 April to Friday 5 April - Year 5 / 6 MiCamp
Monday 8 April to Wednesday 10 April, Learners’ Conferences (details to

follow)
Friday 12 April - Book Character Day

Friday 12 April - Term 1 ends
Monday 29 April - Term 2 begins

From the Desk of the Tumuaki - Ngā mihi nui, ki a koutou



Cluster Swimming Sports

Congratulations to the following 11 swimmers who were selected to represent Broadlands
School and compete at the Reporoa Valley Cluster Swimming Sports held at Reporoa
College on Wednesday 13 March. (Age as at 5.2.24)

Thank you to Karla Shaw for managing the swim team at Cluster.

8 Year Olds: Israel Wills, Brendon Busst, Lucy Martelli & Grace Cowan
9 Year Olds: Oliver Shaw, William Carston, Tyson-John Werahiko, Eden Gallacher &

Olive Halliday
10 Year Olds: Conan Wills & Bria Manville

Results
Brendon Busst: 8 Year Old Boys’ - 25m Freestyle - 2nd place

Lucy Martelli: 8 Year Old Girls’ - 25m Freestyle - 3rd place & 25m Backstroke - 2nd place
Eden Gallacher: 9 Year Old Girls’ - 25m Freestyle - 1st Place
Olive Halliday: 9 Year Old Girls’ - 25m Backstroke - 2nd place

Oliver Shaw: 9 Year Old Boys’ - 25m Freestyle - 1st place, 50m Freestyle - 1st place & 25m
Backstroke - 1st place

Conan Wills: 10 Year Old Boys’ - 25m Freestyle - 2nd place & 25m Backstroke - 1st place



PTA AGM

The PTA AGM was held on Tuesday evening with the officers elected to the following
positions:

Co-Chairs: Rachael Martelli & Celeste Wills
Treasurer: Amanda Fitzgerald
Secretary: Karla Shaw & Lauren Bell

Thank you to Sarah McCormick for her contribution to the PTA as past Treasurer.

Thank you also to the PTA for their ongoing commitment to Broadlands School through a
$1500.00 donation to the Year 5/6 camp to be held from 3 to 5 April at MiCamp, Mission
Bay, Lake Taupo and a $300.00 per class or school $1500.00 donation for some exciting
new learning/classroom resources which each teacher will buy.

Maths hui #2

Would you like to help your child be successful in Maths?

We are providing you with a great opportunity to learn about what and how your child learns in
the area of Mathematics.

WHAT:
Run by the teachers, the 45 minute sessions will be fun, engaging and interactive which Maths
should be! Real-life activities and games will be shared. Loads of mathematical spot prizes and

sweeties will be on offer!
WHERE:

Room 2 / Ruma Rua

Thursday 21 March
***NOTE DATE CHANGE DUE TO A TEACHERS’ PAID UNION MEETING ON WEDNESDAY 20 MARCH***

● 2.00pm - Parents/whānau of Years 4 to 6 students
● 3.30pm - Parents/whānau of NE/Years 1 to 3



You may choose whichever option(s) work best for you and the year group(s) you child(ren) is/are
in. Just come to one or both age-groups your child)ren) is/are in.

We will see you then!

Learner Conferences - Term 1 - an important ‘heads up’

Previously called ‘Meet the Teacher’, we have scheduled our Learner Conferences for
2024 for Week 10 of Term 1. Booking schedule information will be sent out on Monday 18

March.

This is a three-way partnership conference (teacher-parent-student) where goals, learning
progress and ‘next steps’ are discussed and other information shared that is of mutual
importance to your child’s learning journey. Of course, time for Q’s & A’s as well.

We expect to achieve 100% attendance through the week!

Board of Trustees Secretary ??ANY Takers please??

The Broadlands School Board of Trustees requires the services of a Board Secretary for
2024. If you believe you possess the necessary qualities of being a quick learner, a great
listener, incredibly confidential and an accurate Minute taker, then come and have a chat
with Graeme ASAP to discuss the role in more detail.

We have eight meetings a year / two per term, usually on a Thursday evening. A payment
of $55.00/meeting is payable. Our next meeting is at 6.00pm on Thursday 11 April.

Ngā manaakitanga ki a koutou

Graeme



Healthy Active students (Conan, William, Aiden, Oliver, Edison, Maria,
Millie, Bria, League & Olive) participating in the Rotorua Top Schools

Competition.





Community Oral Health
Please see attached list of schools our dental teams are located at and please encourage
whanau to call our 0800 number if their child requires an appointment. We are also open
during the school holidays and are usually based at Rotorua Intermediate and Selwyn
School dental clinics. We are open Monday to Friday 8am to 4pm.

If whanau want to book in their high school students (Year 9-13) please see the list of
private dentists.



Ka kite ano
Graeme, Debra, Traleenah, Jess, Felicity, Kylie, Lucy, Karla, Halei, Maureen, Paulette & Kasey



PLEASE SUPPORT THOSE WHO SUPPORT US!


